                            Charlotte

                       Street

 Association

                                                                                           39 Tottenham Street
                                                                                                     London W1T 4RX
                                                                                                             email: csafitzrovia@yahoo.co.uk
Regeneration & Planning,

Development Management,

London Borough of Camden,

Camden Town Hall,
Judd Street,

London WC1H 8ND.                                                                  14 July 2015
By email to planning@camden.gov.uk
For the attention of David Peres Da Costa.

Dear Sir/Madam,

Reference 2015/3414/P:  96a – 98 Chenies Mews, WC1
The proposal displays the customary total disregard shown by UCL for the well being and amenity of their residential neighbours in Fitzrovia. It is hard to imagine a less suitable location for the proposed use.

The immediate surroundings of these premises has a large concentration of residents including children.

The intended use with the extended hours proposed, 6.30am to 7.30pm including weekends by upto 250 workers and staff for 5 years (no doubt to be extended as the projects fall behind programme)  

would cause serious, unavoidable and unacceptable disturbance.

It is incompatible with the Fitzrovia Area Action Plan which commits the Council to “supporting residential communities by protecting amenity and improving quality of life”.
UCL should locate the function east of Gower Street within their precinct on a site where only students and academics, who are the ultimate beneficiaries of the project, would be affected.

The application should be refused  -  and, given its very serious impact on a large number of residents, should be determined by Development Control Committee and not under delegated power.

Yours sincerely,

Max Neufeld,

Charlotte Street Association.

Cc.  Ward Councillors.
